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March 29, 2007  
 
 
 Re:  Additional Allocation of CAP-MR/DD 
   Waiver Slots  
 
Dear County Director of Social Services: 
 
The Division of Mental Health, Developmental Disabilities and Substance Abuse Services will 
add an additional 350 individuals to the CAP-MR/DD waiver.  The slots will be divided among 
the LME’s on a per capita basis.  LME’s will be responsible for prioritizing individuals for 
participation in the waiver.  A number of the slots have been reserved for individuals who will be 
transitioned from the Developmental Centers to a residential setting in the community.   A chart 
listing the number of slots allocated to each LME is attached for your convenience.  
 
A timeframe for moving individuals into the waiver has not been established by DMH/DD/SAS; 
however, you may see an increase in Medicaid applications over the next few months for new 
waiver recipients.  Please contact Patricia Kirk in DMA Clinical Policy/Behavioral Health at 
(919) 855-4290 or Vivian Leon in DMH/DD/SAS at (919) 715-2774 if you have questions 
regarding the slots allocated to your LME.  Eligibility determination questions should be 
directed to your Medicaid Program Representative.  
  
 
 
       L. Allen Dobson, Jr.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 


